WHAT'S HAPPENING

Fall 201 4

AT

UPCOMING EVENTS
201 4

Oct. 2023
Week of Prayer
Oct. 24-28
Grade 12 CUC Trip
Oct. 28
Grade 11 Field Trip
Oct. 2831
Operation Christmas
Child(Shoebox Kids)
Launches
Nov. 20
Collection of
Shoeboxes
Dec. 18
Christmas Concert

We would love to be in contact
with all those who have spent
time at SLA-alumni, attendees,

former staff, volunteers and
pastors. Please email your
contact information to

alumni@sandylakeacademy.oar
call (902)335-8548

7
o

435 Hammonds Plains Road
Bedford, NS B4B 1Y2
(902) 8358548

www.sandylakeacademy.ca

Like us orFacebook
www.facebook.com/sandy
lake academy

Alumni Form Link:

http://tinyurl.com/Alumni
ContactForm

SLA 40TH ANNIVERSARY &
ALUMNI WEEKEND
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Weekend was an amazing, uplifting ever
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a vision and the Lord is behind it, they w|
begin experiencing many miracles and liv
will be changd.

Elder Gordon Pifher

On Saturday evening, in an interview wil
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Melvin Boutilier, it was thrilling to learn o
the many miracles that took place i
establishing our school. Principal Ch
Dupuis also p@ Sy i SR {[! Q&
challenging vision for future growth withir
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Extraordinary Spiritual Program
Exceptional Academic Program
Outstanding Music Program
Excellent Practical Skills Program
Terrific  Health and  Fitness
Program.

Although SLA faces giant obstacles,
David faced Goliath, we are assured thg
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Romans 8:31. The offering collected
Sabbath to help establish the new Juni
Primary progam totalled $1,000.00!
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Verena Longard & Melvin Boutilier

The weekend culminated in loads of fu
games and activities antasty food at the

Fall Carnivall The gym was crowded wi
participants eager to enjoy numerou
activities including face painting, throwini
wet sponges at friends or competing in
washer toss game. Many thanks go

John and Dawn Graves for the incredik
amount of work and planning they pui
into this event! In all, $900.00 was raise€
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We would also like to say a big thank y¢
to each one who attended anc
participated in the 40th Anniversar)
celebration!

More photos of theweekend activities
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Andrew DeMerchant, Sassy Clown
HOWDY DAY

The school year has begun at Sandy L;
Academy!  Seventy three enthusiast
students are enrolled for the 2032015
school year! Seventeen new studerise
attending SLA. And 16 students are livi
in the dorm.

The first day of school, known as How(
Day, began with a special Chapel

welcome and orient the students. Mr
Dupuis, principal, shared a worshi
thought challenging each student
choose thé& words carefully this year,
only using kind words that will build uj
people. A key text he quoted was
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one another and build up one anothel
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Following Chapel, the students dispeds
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51 & ¢ -breRk®rS activities were
scheduled from 2:0@ 3:30 p.m. to help
the students get to know each other
The students were given papers with th
names of various animals written o
them. Then they had to make tha
animal sound and search for otherho

were making the same sound. It we
sheer bedlam as 70 students mooe
bleated, barked, oinked, roared and 00
000 000 aahed around the gym. Whe
at last the students had located all th
others making the same sounds &
themselves, it was announcedahthese

six groups would be the Prayer Warrig
groups for the school year.

These groups each went to th
classroom in which they will meet durin
the school year to play another game
The younger students hid scrabble tile
around each room and then éholder

students had to find the tiles and figur
out the word the letters spelled.

Finally, the students returned to the gyr
where they enjoyed popsicles as the
mingled with their friends.

Kaicee Clark GreeBach Shiferaw
NEW PROGRAMS AT SLA

Sandy Lake Academy is offering seve
exciting new programs this year!
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students this year. Viktoria Brunets
teachingthis classas well as the Primary
class. Altogether, therare six students
in this classroom.
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offered to students in grades-¥2 this
year. Courses include Industrial Art
Home Economics, Outdoor Surviv
Techniques aniultimedia.
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scholasticdy and musically from
participating in the new instrumental
program this year. Elementary studen
arelearning to play the violin or cello, a
well as ukulele and recorder this yea
Secondary students have th
opportunity to learn one of théollowing

instruments:
trumpet,

flute, clarinet, saxophon
French  horn, trombone

baritone/euphonium, tuba, violin, viola
cello and string bass.

Daniel Llewellyn, Joebraca
Mathieu Goguen & Jonathan Haase

SLA WELCOMES OUR NEW JUNIOR
PRIMARY/PRIMARY TEACHER

We are pleased to welcome Viktori
Brunets to our SLA family. She will

teaching the Junior Primary and Primal
students. We look forward to he
involvement in expanding our elementa
program!

Mrs. Brunets & Junior Primary Students

RECENT IMPROVEMENTS AT SLA
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enthusiasm  for  teaching  Hom
Economics this year. Throughout t
summer, she invested a tremendo
amount of time and energy updating th
& O K 2kichef &Shepaintedthe kitchen
cabinets, countertops and backsplash

create a fresh, clean, welcomin
environment for the students. Her son
Ferris and Cameron, as well as Jo
Adam and Ben Graves kindly assist
with various aspects of the projedrom

helping to disassemble the kitchen to-r
installing the doors and hardware. T
kitchen has undergone a truly wonderf
transformation!

Elizabeth Murphy & Kyleigh Harrington

A new energyefficient gas boiler has
been installed in the SLA dormitory
replacing the failing, oilboiler. This
upgrade will reduce the cost of heatin
the dormitory and will correct the issu¢
of the dorm overheating. We are s
grateful for the generous donations tha
have made this upgrade possible!

GIVING BACK

Our new Junior Primary program is off {
a great start! Thanks to the generosit
of several donors, the total cost o
establishing this new program has bee
completely covered for this school yea|
In anticipation of growing this progran
next school year SLA asks that yo
please contribute generously to suppo
this endeavor.

ELEMENTARY QUILT PROJECT

The Grades 4 students are studying
the book Underground to Canadan
which slaves used quilts as maps
freedom Mrs. Walker felt it would be
fun to incorporate quilting as a servic
activity. Using donated materials fror
St. Thomas SDA Church in Ontario, eg
student is making a quiltthat will
eventuallybe sent as quilts of comfort tg
babies in need. The students are rea
enjoying making quilts.Lindsay Walker
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Faith Belhomme & Lindsay Walker
WONDERFUL DAY AT THE FARM!

Our Elementary studentsenjoyed a
wonderful day at Noggins Corner Fart
on September 25.They learned many
new things, enjoyed apple picking
wandered in the corn maze, explore
the playground, and filled their bellie
on corn and apples!

Katya McBeth, Chika Tie & Dihlan Wilsor|




